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STONHAM PARVA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD REMOTELY ON

 MONDAY 13th JULY 2020

20.56 PRESENT:
Cllrs T Benjamin, I Richardson, K Dawson, G Davison (joined meeting at 7.45pm), S Baldry, J Baldwin & M Goodrum                                                                                                       

20.57 APOLOGIES :
None
20.58 Public Forum: Parishioner had raised a concern regarding the cost of the play area.
20.59 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None
20.60 DISPENSATIONS – None
20.61 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 15TH JUNE - Minutes confirmed as correct - Proposed by M Goodrum and seconded by I Richardson
20.62 COVID-19 – nothing to update
20.63 REPORTS 
20.63.1 Report from C Cllr Hicks for July. 

Key points:

· Suffolk plan to deal with Covid-19 in case of local outbreaks
· Suffolk Resilience Forum have been supplying care homes with PPE
· Concessionary bus fare to change back to normal (travel after 9.30am)
Highways have been looking into the email which we sent which raised the issue of speeding and diversion routes during accidents. C Cllr M Hicks will let us know as soon as there is a response.

Queried repairs which have been closed down without being completed, C Cllr Hicks thinks this is being monitored separately and once Highways are able to they will get round to the reports although the budget for rights of way never covers the costs needed each year so everything is prioritised.
20.63.2 Report from D Cllr Morley for July.

Key points:

· Plans to be carbon neutral by 2030
· Taxi fares have increased
20.63.3 Footpaths – Footpath 5 has been reported but only urgent work is being completed due to Covid-19.
T Benjamin has trimmed the hedgerow that was overgrown on the footpath around Earl Stonham Farms.
The public footpaths have been cut but need doing again.
Action – I Richardson to cut the footpaths again
Dog Fouling is becoming a problem within the village, also the bin on the playing field has been filled up with dog waste.

In the north of the village the footpath along the A140 is a particular problem, unsure if this is in our boundary.

Action – W Brame to check boundary and if outside of our boundary to email Mickfield Parish Council about this

Action – Information to be in the next newsletter

Action – T Benjamin to place notice on bin near Play Area to state ‘no dog waste’

Parishioner has raised issue about widening public footpaths. Discussed this and decided that this was not feasible as all the land is not owned by the Parish Council and also everyone has been respectful of keeping their distance.
Action – W Brame to email parishioner who raised this

Meeting paused at 20.10 and reconvened at 20.15
The pavement which runs along the A140 at the north of the village is overgrown, this was reported by a Parishioner and deemed not a priority. C Cllr Hicks has agreed to look into this.

Action – W Brame to email C Cllr Hicks with the photos and location 

20.63.4 Cemetery – Contact has been made with funeral directors, the lady who was dealing with us has left so an invoice needs to be emailed to Head Office and they will ensure it is paid.

Action – W Brame to email invoice to funeral directors
20.63.5 Play Area – The new play equipment has been installed; we are just waiting for the toddler swings to be changed as they are different lengths. We are also still waiting for a certificate confirming that the equipment is safe to use.

Action – T Benjamin to chase the certificate for equipment and matting
Viridor has sent a plaque to be erected on the Play Area, agreed to put this on the teen shelter in case it affects the guarantee of the play equipment.

Action – S Baldry to put up the plaque
The old swing area pit has now been filled in. 3 tonne of top soil was purchased for this and also to make the ground in the play area more level.
Inspections need to commence, ideally a monthly visual check and recorded on a tick sheet. S Baldry will do this monthly and drop off the sheet to the Clerk to file.

Action – T Benjamin to chase up inspection tick sheet with Sovereign 

Action – S Baldry to commence inspections

Discussed fencing/gate around play area, would need to have a vehicular gate and a pedestrian gate.
Posts have been purchased and T Benjamin needs to be reimbursed. A villager has donated some hinges. May have other things to purchase such as post mix etc. Esther has agreed to 
Action – Esther Baldry to make the gate

Action – T Benjamin to send invoice to Clerk

It was felt that picnic benches are needed for seating and should include an accessibility one. Agreed to get one as a temporary measure and then long term get a more expensive one.
Action – I Richardson to look at picnic benches and report back

T Benjamin is no longer able to take the lead on the play area, S Baldry has agreed to take this on.
T Benjamin has chased Suffolk Legal and they have everything they need to progress our case.
Action – T Benjamin to await contact from Suffolk Legal

Sam has looked into play area fencing and there is no definitive answer and we have to risk assess and decide ourselves what is best.

20.63.6 Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report
20.63.7 Tree Warden – J Baldwin has agreed to be Tree Warden.

20.63.8 SALC – T Benjamin will attend the AGM 

Action – W Brame to request place
20.64 DEFIBRILLATOR – Defibrillator awaiting fitting to electrical supply, this has been chased up last week.
Action – Awaiting electrical fitting by Engie

20.65 VILLAGE SIGN – Highways have refused our request to move the sign due to large vehicles

needing to turn and also that it would be directly under some power lines, discussed this and agreed
that we will ask them to reconsider this as not much large traffic uses this road.

Action – W Brame to email and ask for reconsideration

20.66 COMMUNICATION – Next newsletter is ready to go out. Just need to add location of fundraising activities.

Action – Newsletter to be printed and delivered

M Goodrum has been in contact with Whitehouse Enterprises for a quote (these are the people who made the notice board on Church Lane) and will also obtain other quotes.
Action - M Goodrum to continue to investigate cost of A1 size noticeboard

Need to obtain permission for noticeboard to be erected at the north of the village. J Baldwin to take photos and email to W Brame who will send request to Highways.

Action- J Baldwin to email W Brame with photos

Action – W Brame to email Highways

20.67 PLANNING INCLUDING APPLICATIONS – to chase MSDC re land near Magpie which has

permanent residents living in caravans
Action – W Brame to chase this up again 

20.68 FINANCE – Clerks finance report for June was emailed to everyone ahead of the meeting. No

questions raised.
Audit paperwork has been dropped off to Heelis & Lodge.
New bank signatories to be added, W Brame to start process.
Action – W Brame to drop off forms to be signed by current signatories
Meeting stopped at 20.55, reconvened at 20.59

20.69 GOVERNANCE – Risk assessments are due for a review. 
Action – T Benjamin to review risk assessments
Standing orders are due to be reviewed, need to all check Sections 1 – 3 before the next meeting.

Action – Everyone to read sections 1 – 3 and feedback at next meeting.

Procurement policy created with regard to spending. All agreed to accept this. Proposed by I 
Richardson and proposed by S Baldry.
Action – Policy to go on website

We do not have any financial regulations written down, T Benjamin has created these and emailed to all. 

Everyone to check this before next meeting. 
Action – All to review this in time for next meeting
20.70 SUSTAINABILITY – All have checked the policy and agreed to accept. Proposed to adopt by I
Richardson and proposed K Dawson.

Action - Policy to go on the website.

20.71 CONSULTATION ON POLICE/FIRE SERVICES – All have checked this. Agreed to reply and support the proposal.

Action – W Brame to complete consultation report

20.72 FUNDRAISING – awaiting contact from Tesco after our campaign was put on hold.
£193.63 has been raised from plant sales, this will be paid into the bank and can go towards picnic benches

Action – K Dawson to pay fundraising money into the bank

20.73 ST MARYS CHURCH – T Benjamin has been in contact with Churches Conservation Trust and they are planning to repair the church but with no timescales.

20.74 CORRESPONDENCE – Accounts received from Little Stonham Charity Trust (usually presented at APM) and we have placed these on our website.
Action – W Brame to email Trust to see if they would like to advertise their criteria for the winter payment in the next newsletter

20.75 REVIEW OF ACTIONS NOT COVERED ABOVE – To use Gmail account for S Baldry on Councillor list.
Action – W Brame to finish Councillor list

20.76 DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 10th August 2020 
The Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 9.20pm
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